

KDS/JSS

17 July 2024

Dear Parents/Carers.

As we reach the end of term, we would like to say a huge thank you for all your support during what has been a challenging, yet rewarding term. This letter will replace the Parent Bulletin for this week.

As with all terms we will be saying goodbye to the following staff:

- Mr Atkins, CSA, Cherbourg, undertaking teacher training
- Mrs Berry, Maths, Shakespeare, change of career
- Mr. Burnip, CSA, Cherbourg, undertaking teacher training
- Mrs Duffy, English, Shakespeare, moving to Thornden
- Ms Fernandez, CSA, Cherbourg, moving abroad
- Mr Fitzjohn, History, Shakespeare, relocating
- Mr Gibbs, Head of School, Shakespeare, relocating to Portugal
- Miss Harding, AAL English, Shakespeare, moving to a post with HCC and is getting married
- Mr Hickman, English, Cherbourg, moving to another post elsewhere
- Mr Humphrys, Maths, Cherbourg, moving to another post elsewhere
- Miss McCarthy, English, Cherbourg, moving to post 16
- Ms Newell, Food Technician, Shakespeare, moving to St Anne's School
- Miss Walker, D&T, Both, relocating

The following staff are changing role in September:

- Mr Buckingham will be Acting Deputy Headteacher on the Cherbourg Campus
- Miss Dunn and Miss Carter will be moving from their roles in Inclusion Support to train with us in school as English and Drama teachers respectively.
- Mrs Kelly will be taking up the role of Reflection Room Manager
- Mrs Neil will be taking up the role of Deputy Reflection Room Manager on the Shakespeare Campus
- Mrs Rickman will be taking up the role of Deputy Reflection Room Manager on the Cherbourg Campus
- Mr Topazio will be Acting Deputy Headteacher on the Shakespeare Campus



We will be welcoming the following new staff:

- Mr Waren and Mrs Curd in Science
- Miss Oldham in Geography
- Mr Clark in History
- Mr Vivian in Maths
- Mrs Blair and Mr Wilkes in D&T
- Mr Paxton in Drama
- Ms Parker, Ms Dymott and Mr Bowyer in English
- Mr Rosenburg, Miss Kellaway, Ms Kaur and Miss Frost join us as CSAs
- Ms Andrews joins us as Food Technician
- Mrs Townsend as Deputy Manager of the SEMH Provision
- Mr Trebilcock joins the Site Team

## **Uniform** -

As we start the new year we return to the winter uniform. The red summer tops are not to be worn.

The school uniform is as follows:

- Blazer
- Tie
- White shirt
- Grey trousers, skirt or tailored shorts
- Solid black, leather or leather-look footwear. No canvas shoes or fabric trainers are allowed

PE uniform - all clearly labelled with the student's name

- Black/red logoed PE top
- Black/red logoed PE sweatshirt (optional)
- Black shorts/tracksuit bottoms
- White ankle socks
- Trainers (different to school shoes)

## Jewellery:

- The only items of jewellery which are permitted are a watch, a single stud in each ear and a clear plastic retainer for nose piercings. No other piercings are permitted.
  Please do not allow these to be done in term times or holiday times where there is not enough time to allow for healing.
- No decorative bracelets or necklaces.
- No nail varnish or false/acrylic nails or heavy makeup.



## New Timings of the School Day Reminder -

0830	0855	Registration/Assemblies
0855	0955	Period 1
1000	1100	Period 2
1100	1120	Morning break
1120	1220	Period 3
1220	1255	Lunch
1255	1355	Period 4
1400	1500	Period 5
1500	1600	Extra curricular activities and Year 11 Intervention

## Return to school:

Monday 2nd September - INSET Day for staff Tuesday 3rd September - INSET Day for staff Wednesday 4th September - 08.30 - 11.15 INSET for staff, Wednesday 4th September - 11.15 - 15.00 Year 11 Return Thursday 5th September - 08:30 - Whole School Returns

Wishing you all a safe and relaxing Summer break. We look forward to welcoming you back in September for the new academic year.

Yours sincerely

Sursus Dansus

Krista Dawkins Headteacher Tim Nash Head of School Cherbourg Campus